
OFFICE OF THE SUPERINTENDENT  
Livonia Public Schools 
 

Memorandum 
 
 
TO:  Members of the Board of Education 
 

FROM: Randy A. Liepa  
 

DATE: January 26, 2012 
 

SUBJECT: Long-Term Facility Planning 
 
As relayed to you in my previous Board update, the January 30 Committee meeting will be 
dedicated to continued discussion regarding long-term facility planning and a potential bond 
issue.  One of the areas we will review, in detail, is emerging trends in educational facilities.  
Information on this topic was provided to you previously and is included in today’s packet as 
well.  Also in today’s packet are several other pieces of information to help facilitate 
Monday’s discussions. 

I look forward to continued conversation on Monday regarding our long-term facility planning. 

jw 


